Executive Office

2005 Evergreen Street, Suite 1200 Sacramento, CA 95815-5401 Phone: (916) 263-2382

Fax: (916) 263-2944 www.mbc.ca.gov

Protecting consumers by advancing high quality, safe medical care.

Gavin Newsom, Governor, State of California | Business, Consumer Services and Housing Agency | Department of Consumer Affairs

June 8, 2021

The Honorable Phillip Chen California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4177 Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: AB 356 (Chen) - Support Position

Dear Assemblymember Chen:

The Medical Board of California (Board) considered your legislation at its meeting on May 13, 2021, and adopted a Support position. AB 356 would authorize the California Department of Public Health to issue to a physician and surgeon or a doctor of podiatric medicine a one time, temporary permit authorizing them to operate or supervise the operation of fluoroscopic x-ray equipment if they meet certain requirements.

AB 356 benefits consumers by easing access to necessary services by allowing a one-time, temporary permit for health care providers who are licensed to practice medicine in California and have performed fluoroscopy in another state.

For this reason, the Board adopted a Support position.

Please contact Aaron Bone, Chief of Legislation and Public Affairs, at (916) 274-6251 or via email at Aaron.Bone@mbc.ca.gov if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

William Prasifka Executive Director

William Prasific

cc: Senator Richard Roth, Chair, Senate Committee on Business, Professions, and Economic Development

Members, Senate Committee on Business, Professions, and Economic Development Senator Anthony Portantino, Chair, Senate Committee on Appropriations